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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 12NOON ON WEDNESDAY, 22ND MARCH 2023
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Alison Drummond, LAEOG

Mark Laurie, NCASS

Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Carl Hagemann, Chartered Institute for the Management of Sports & Physical Activity

Tupo  Major Events International

Peter Heath, PLASA

Carol Smith, Concert Promoters Association

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

Nick Morgan, BVEP

Kevin Walker, NPoCC

Greg Dutton, NPoCC

Fiona Goh, British Arts Festival Associatiojn

Des Fitzgerald, Showman’s Guild

Louise Watkinson, Local Regulators Events Panel

John Rostron, Association of Independent Festivals

Dave Keighley, PSA

Apologies:
Ian Leete, LGA

Andrew Harrison, ESSA

Simon Rainer, Event Hire Association Europe

Welcome and Minutes of Last meeting
Steve Heap welcomed members to the meeting and there were no objections to the minutes of the last meeting.
Membership Report

Jim Winship reported that there are currently 30 organisations involved in the Forum.
Purple Guide Updates

Steve Heap reported that the Medical Chapter had undergone a comprehensive rewrite and the new version would be published imminently.  Similarly, an updated version of the Transport Chapter is about to be published.   Steve said that a link between the Transport and Medical chapters needed investigating.
Jim Winship also reported that a new Licensing Chapter is being written by the Institute of Licensing in conjunction with some specialist barristers.   Julies Bicycle are also drafting an environmental chapter and Attitude is Everything is reviewing the current disability guidance.

Jim Winship said that a review of the Lite version of the guide, which is for small community events, is also being planned and the Forum is currently liaising with LAREEP (the Local Regulators Events Expert Panel) on this.
Primary Authority 

Jim Winship reported that the original plan of working with Liverpool City Council had proved difficult as the key contact there had left and the Forum is now in conversation with Leicester City Council who are keen to take this up, subject to approval from their senior officers.

Purple Guide Grants

Steve Heap reported that the Forum had given £196,000 since taking on publication of the Purple Guide and although the applications this March had proved disappointing, the Board is still considering a couple.

Joe Chalk gave the members a resume of the e-learning courses that MUTA had been able to develop with grant support from EIF.   These are now available for both MUTA members and non-members to use for training inexperienced staff in the safe erection of temporary structures.

The next grant application deadline is 1st November 2023.

Promotion of the Purple Guide

Both Steve Heap and Jim Winship reported that they were continuing to talk to key groups to encourage the use of the Guide nationally.   The Forum will also be exhibiting at an Institute of Licensing event in May and at the Local Government Association conference/exhibition in early July.

Frequency of EIF Member Meetings
It was agreed to expand these to four a year.   Dates to follow.
The Power of Events
Steve Heap encouraged members to take advantage of the resources of this organization by engaging with them.

Martyn’s Law

Eric Stuart outlined the current position with the drafting of this new legislation, also known as Protect Duty.   He stressed that it is currently not law and is unlikely to become so for some years but that event organisers should be encouraged to recognize their responsibilities and to do what is reasonable to protect people from a terrorist attack.   He also said that organisers should be encouraged to download the “Protect UK” App which provides useful information to help them.

Update Discussion

A round table discussion took place at which concern was raised about the lack of Government recognition and support for cultural events and the crisis lack of funding support is causing in some areas.   This is being exacerbated by the current cost of living crisis and the fact that people are buying fewer tickets to events this year.

It was suggested that a reduction in VAT for such events would be a relatively easy way for support to be given.

The decline of support for events by local authorities was also raised, together with the potential damage to the industry if authorities lose their event teams and the experience they have.
It was suggested that the industry urgently needs to raise its profile.

The meeting agreed that a working group should be set up to explore how the Forum could help to address these issues.   Steve Heap agreed to co-ordinate a meeting.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held at 11am online on 19th May, 2023
